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From the Desk of Mrs. Scheer 
Happy Fall!  Time is just flying by this year!  Before we know it, the holidays will be upon us.  Mid quarter 
progress reports will be out shortly, make sure to check those and contact your child’s teacher should you 
have any questions.  If at any time you should wish to make an appointment please call the school or email 
me  scheer@marshfieldschools.org Thank you for your continued support of Madison School! 
 
Madison Elementary is on Instagram 
Follow us @madisonelemmarshfield on Instagram to see the latest activities and happenings! Tag us with 
the hashtags #madisonfamily & #madisonproud 
Scan the QR code to get started! 

 
Madison Happenings & Events 
October 2: Walk & Bike to School Day 
October 9: Fire Prevention Day 
October 9: School Board Meeting 7:30 – Board of Education Office 
October 14: PTO Meeting 6:00 – Madison Library 
October 18: PTO Roller Skating Party 6:30-9:30 – Melody Gardens 
October 25: PTO Pumpkin Decorating Contest 
 

Congratulations!!!!     PBIS Monthly Winners 
 
Super Tiger: Student of the Month – Lani Elmhorst & Jason Apsey 
 
Tidy Tiger: Cleanest Room – Mr. Fischer’s Class 
 
Fire Drill Heroes: Best Fire Drill Behavior - Mrs. Ule’s Class 
 
Growth Mindset Teacher of the Month - Mrs. Linville, Mrs. Walsh, Ms. Grambort, Mrs. Normington, Mrs. 
Knudson, Mrs. Tucker, Ms. Rotar, Mrs. Mengel, Mrs. Stelchck & Ms. Ostrowski 
 
School Drills 
Students at Madison will be participating in unannounced monthly fire drills.  In addition, students will 
practice lockdown drills and medical emergency drills four times a year.  Students will also participate in 
annual tornado drills during severe weather awareness month.  Please contact the school if you have any 
questions about these drills. 



 
 

 

Crystal Apple Awards 
The Marshfield Area Chamber of Commerce and Industry (MACCI) is sponsoring 
 the 17th annual Crystal Apple program! Volunteers came to school and  
distributed gifts to the educators and encouraged students to nominate their favorite 
teacher.  NEW this year, MACCI has created a Google Docs form as the nomination.   
MACCI encourages you to electronically nominate their favorite teacher.  The voting  
period is OPEN now!  Please click on the link below to nominate one of your  
favorite Madison teachers! Nominations Due Monday, October 8, 2019. 
https://forms.gle/AbppJjoAdhsZX9rU6 
If you have any question please contact Debbie Bauer at 715.384.3454 WI  54449 | www.marshfieldchamber.com 

 
Lost & Found 
Please check the lost & found table in the front hallway of the school.  There are many jackets, sweatshirts, 
hats, and lunchboxes looking for their owners!  If you are missing something stop by and check or remind 
your students to check for their missing items. 
 
Sign – In Procedures 
All parents/ visitors to the school will be required to sign in and out in the school office.  No one is allowed 
to enter the school without signing in, this is for the safety and security of all our students. We appreciate 
your cooperation with this extra step to keep all our students safe. 
 
Parent Lunch 
You are welcome to come and eat with your child in the cafeteria.  Please let your child’s teacher know 
when you will be coming.  Please call the office to let Mrs. Scheppler know if you will need to purchase 
school lunch at least 24 hours in advance.  We hope this change will allow more flexibility for busy parent 
schedules.  NEW THIS YEAR there will be a change across elementary schools and all adults who wish to 
eat lunch with a student in the cafeteria will now have to be approved volunteers.  You will need to fill out 
the background check information the same as a classroom volunteer once every three years.  Click here 
for the application.  This process takes about two weeks.  Adults who do not have an approved background 
check will not be allowed to eat with their student in the cafeteria.  In addition, after lunch adults are not 
allowed to follow their student to recess.  Thank you for your cooperation with this new procedure put in 
place to keep all our students safe. 
 
Student Drop off & Pick Up 
If you are dropping your students in the front of the school, you must use the right lane to drop off students.  
The left lane is to pull through. No students should be dropped off in the left traffic lane.  If you need to 
enter school, please park in the front visitor parking lot and enter the building through the main office.  All 
visitors must sign in at the office and obtain a pass before entering the school.  The same procedures will 
be in place in front of school at the end of the day.  Students will only be picked up in the right traffic lane.  
This procedure is in place to keep our kids safe.  Parents of older students sometimes choose to drop their 
students in the back lot on top of the hill.  Remember this is one-way traffic. Thanks for your cooperation. 
 
*Students who are walking and riding bikes should go home immediately following dismissal* 



 
 

 

Madison PTO  
A great way to get involved at Madison School is to become part of our parent teacher organization (PTO).  
We have an active and supportive PTO to which we are truly thankful.  Look for our PTO on Facebook or 
email than at madisonpto510@gmail.com 
Thank you so much to the PTO for a wonderful back to school picnic.  The families who attended had a 
wonderful time and the turnout was fabulous!!  The food was delicious and the company was great!     
 

Volunteering 
Parents who would like to volunteer at the school in the classroom or for a field trip need to fill out the 
volunteer application.  These can be found on the district website in the family section. Please allow two 
weeks for processing. No forms will be rushed this year!  Please plan ahead.  Thank you for your 
cooperation! 
 

Attendance 
School starts at 7:45. If your child will be absent or late please call the school office 715.384.8181 as soon 
as possible.  If your child is not called in they will receive an unexcused absence.  If you arrive to school 
tardy you will need to sign in at the office.  In addition, if you are picking your student up early before 2:45 
dismissal, you will need to sign the child out in the school office as well.  Thank you for your cooperation 
with these policies. 
 
Growth Mindset Monthly News 
October: My Brian is Like a Muscle That Grows! 
This month we will focus on how our brains can grow and change in incredible ways when pushed.  To do 
this we will learn about our brain’s plasticity.  Learning about brain plasticity can help students put aside 
destructive ideas like those that people are born stupid, average, or smart, and embrace challenge as an 
integral and natural part of learning (Brock & Hundley, 2016, p. 62).   
 
Free/ Reduced Lunch 
If you have not yet filled out the free/reduced lunch application for the 2019-2020 school year, please do so 
as soon as possible.  Even if you do not think that you qualify please apply as this program helps provide 
funding at school.  Applications are online http://www.marshfieldschools.org/Page/369 or in the school 
office.  All applications and eligibility status are kept confidential. 
 

Walk & Bike to School 
October is Walk and Bike to School Month at Madison! 
International Walk to School Day is on Wednesday, October 2, 2019. Students walking or biking to 
school will be greeted near the playground by community volunteers and high school athletes.  Walk to 
School Day is organized by the Marshfield Clinic Health System and Noon Rotary.  
 
The Annual Walk/Bike to School Challenge takes place during the month of October. The City of 
Marshfield, as part of the Safe Routes to School Program, will hold a walk/bike to school contest. Because 
of generous donations from the Marshfield Clinic Health System, Nasonville Dairy and several other 
donors, students will have the chance to win a gift certificate (2 per school) towards the purchase of a new 
bike from the Sports Den plus other prizes (helmets and shirts).  



 
 

 

Breakfast Menu 

 



 
 

 

Lunch Menu 

 


